Connecting GTA Teachers Regional Planning Team

Meeting Notes

Monday, October 17, 2016

Humber ITAL

7th Semester Room

Participants:

	Laura Reynolds, TDSB

Ron Aimola, UGDSB

Lela McKee, UGDSB

Liz Dantas, George Brown
Craig Hughes, Provincial Schools

Janice Bordonali, YRDSB

Catherine Moynihan, TCDSB

Bruno Sacco, DPCDSB

Janet Davis, YRDSB

Drew Harvey, Chair

Mike DeFilippo, DPCDSB

Kim Vrensen, YRDSB

Rosa Duran, George Brown

Kerri Haggerman, PDSB

Shelly Singh, TDSB

David Armstrong, SCWI

Sherri Murray, Sheridan


	Karen Fast, CGTAT Coordinator

Vania Valenzuela, Humber

Tina Cotrupi, CGTAT Special projects 

Chris Pearson, Sheridan

Mary Vesia, Humber

Erin Carey, TDSB

Julie McGuigan, Seneca

Phil Hedges, EDU
Lori Rice, YRDSB

Christina Pimentel, Seneca

Michael Smith, SCWI

Sonja Vandermeer, SCWI

Grace Whang, George Brown

Shelagh Taber Walsh, George Brown

Janice Guzik, Humber

Sergio Gomes, Centennial

Kevin DeFreitas, YCDSB

Lawrence Cotton, YCDSB




NOTES
	
	Welcome and Introductions 

	
	

	
	· updated contact list distributed, please send Karen any changes
· Pauline McNaughton – Equity and Adult Education Unit, Ministry of Education

	
	

	
	Agenda Check
           - no new additions



	
	

	
	 

	
	Review of DRAFT  Meeting Notes from Sept 26 – any changes please send to Karen

	
	

	
	DASHBOARD 2016-2017 – review seats required/available
-still no numbers from several colleges of the colleges so will update and send electronically 

	
	

	
	Contract Change Cycle 3 – October 13-28 (1:00 p.m.) 

	
	

	
	SMART Goals Presentation – Phil Hedges, Sonja Vandermeer
- purpose to start thinking about RFP

- are you running best programs, filling seats?
- suggest colleges give preview of new programming  to boards 
- RFP documents will be provided at November training

- will be posted on CGTAT.org and SCWI.ca websites
- read ALL information ie. - can replace old with new SHSM

- webinars will happen in mid-Nov

- today we will review ‘low’ programs

- provide good rationale’s – Sonja will send out examples
- be sure you have EDCS access NOW (if required, email Karen and she will send you form and instructions)
- we got to 76% enrolment, retention 88%, 87% success

- because we are so large, significant impact on province

- for the most part data very strong

- bit more detail on this report than previous – more like what they see when they approve RFP

- this is content generated from EDCS
- David will send us the final financial report

- rubrics are used to make approval decisions so rationale critical
- getting better at selecting the students who will be successful

- look at data entry for accuracy

- be sure the course is named properly ( i.e. if SWAC)

- send how to manual fill in interim and final report

- look at Team Taught – equally successful?  
- these numbers are final so can’t go back and fix

- may need to pull back in numbers for summer programming, most seemed short 

- if you see data errors, please explain to the team in Notes box at bottom of first page – date and initial
- SWAC – some students were only registered at .06 up to 3 credits must be at least 1 credit

- good job in identifying primary target group 4a

- 4e is new
- 5a need to protect secondary school population

- new data – number and percentage on which cohort they graduated – hopefully spring reports will be run with additional year’s data on whether students go on to college

- you can find board graduation rate on ministry website both direct and indirect

- webinars available board by board for inputting data into student systems

	
	

	
	EDCS training (Beginner and Advanced) - Nov 4 (10 am – noon) Holiday Inn – Airport
- register with janette@opsoa.org

	
	

	
	Terms of Reference
       - expectations of members and roles to be developed


	
	Succession Planning 
       - survey sent to leads to ask what we can do better and how we can move the

         team forward
      - perhaps a co-chair model (maybe one from college, one from board)



	
	Direct Deposit Request Form
- Humber will no longer be processing cheques as invoice payments –  this form has been sent to members and we will post on www.cgtat.org
Newsletter content changes required immediately.  New content, success stories, photos, etc.  appreciated!



	
	Next Meeting: RFP Planning

	
	Monday, November 14, 2016

	
	12:00 – 2:00p.m.

	
	Room: B101


